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Vermont Health Care Innovation Project  

Practice Transformation Work Group Meeting Minutes 
Pending Work Group Approval 

  
Date of meeting: June 7, 2016; 10:00 AM to 12:00 PM; Red Oak Room, State Office Complex, 280 State Drive, Waterbury, VT 

Agenda Item Discussion Next Steps 
1. Welcome, 

Introductions 
 
Approval of 
minutes 
  

Deborah Lisi-Baker opened the meeting at 10:05.   
Roll call attendance was taken and a quorum was not achieved.  

 

2. Program 
Updates: 

• Operational 
Plan Submission 

• CMMI Site Visit 
• Core 

Competency 
Training 

Georgia Maheras provided the following programmatic updates: 
• Operational Plan Submission:  The VHCIP Performance Period 3 Operational Plan was submitted to CMMI on 

April 28, 2016.  Thanks to many staff and stakeholders for their contributions to the over 150 page report! 
• CMMI Site Visit – May 2 and 3, 2016:  CMMI sent three representatives to Vermont in early May for two days 

of meetings to discuss the status of the VHCIP project and plans for the final year of the Grant. 
 
Erin Flynn provided the following update on the Core Competency Training Series 

• June 16 and 17, 22nd and 23rd: the next round of trainings will be occurring.  The focus will be on cultural 
competency and universal accessibility.  There are still some openings for these next trainings – please 
visit the website for more information and contact Holly Stone at Holly.Stone@partner.vermont.gov to 
sign up! 

• There are 240 spots available for the series and a rough estimate is that approximately 85-90 different 
organizations are participating in this statewide training series.   

 
Joelle Judge provided an update on the upcoming Provider Subgrant Symposium:  On June 16th, the VHCIP will 
convene all of the Provider Sub-grantees at the Capitol Plaza in Montpelier.  The event starts at 8 am and runs 
through 12:30 pm.  Sub-grantees will be making short presentations to highlight case studies and best practices 
and lessons learned throughout their projects.  Many projects will also feature poster or table displays with more 
information, papers and other materials available for review.   

 

mailto:Holly.Stone@partner.vermont.gov
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3. Update on 

ICCMLC 
program 

Erin Flynn, Jenney Samuelson and Pat Jones 
Integrated Communities Care Management Learning Collaborative (ICCMLC) 
 
Erin Flynn began by providing a recap of progress to date, highlighting the work group’s goals and how the 
ICCMLC was envisioned to help achieve these goals. For example, although Vermont’s delivery system reforms 
have strengthened coordination of care and services, people with complex care needs sometimes still experience 
fragmentation, duplication, and gaps in care and services.  The learning collaborative was envisioned as a way to 
address these concerns. She described the near and long-term goals of the project, with the overall intent to 
mirror the Triple Aim of improving the experience of care, improving the health of the population and reducing 
the cost of health care.   
 
Sam Liss asked noted that a risk of decreasing health care costs could be decrease quality, or even rationing of 
services.  Pat Jones indicated that the quality measurement component is key to the State’s value based 
purchasing payment reform initiatives.  Dale Hackett also commented that it is hard to measure certain impacts, 
particularly around medicine and pharmacy, where the delivery of actual medicine is critical to peoples’ health.  
Jenney and Erin noted that one of the outcomes that is beginning to emerge through the ICCMLC is improved 
communication across an integrated care team so that providers aren’t prescribing conflicting medications, as an 
example.   
 
Ben Watts noted that the Department of Corrections is currently exploring opportunities to improve outcomes for 
people being discharged from corrections facilities by connecting them to community services and supports 
immediately upon discharge. He also noted that it may be important to consider the ‘Quadruple’ Aim, rather than 
Triple Aim, with the 4th leg being staffing.   
 
Pat Jones also noted that there is always the option of referring folks to their local community health team.   
 
Erin next discussed the framework of the ICCMCLC.  The learning model leverages the Plan, Do, Study, Act (PDSA) 
quality improvement model to facilitate rapid-cycle learning and implementation.  The Learning Collaborative has 
utilized both in-person meetings and webinars to engage participants on a monthly basis.   
 
Jenney Samuelson discussed the workflow that is being used by the Learning Collaborative, and referred to the 
colorful “box diagram” included in the handout (noting that the order of interventions may vary).  The local 
community teams are using data to identify patients with complex needs who might benefit from team-based 
care.  Once identified, they then reach out to begin the process of engaging the individual such that the care is 
person-directed.  Next providers use tools to document a person’s story, goals and care team.  These tools include 
things like Camden Cards to identify and individual’s goals, and eco-mapping to determine who is on an 
individual’s care team.  Next a record review tool is used to do a 10-year look back into a person’s medical record. 
A root cause analysis is done to help categorized that information in four quadrants (medical, psych, social and 
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systems) that are contributing to a person’s health. Then an initial “care team huddle” or organizational meeting 
is convened followed by the identification of a lead care coordinator, a cross organizational care team conference, 
and finally the development, implementation and ultimately updating of shared care plan over time.   
 
Jenney also offered an overview of how the “community collaboratives” and the ICCMLC interface:  
 
• Community Collaboratives (CCs - often known as UCC, RCPC) have been established in each HSA and include 

health care, social service, and community based organizations. 
• CCs set community health priorities based on core measures and priorities for each area. 
• CCs have selected the Learning Collaborative as a performance improvement project to address priorities and 

support cross-organization integrated care management.  
• CCs are poised to sustain the work at the end of VHCIP with support from the Vermont Blueprint for Health 

and the ACOs. 
 
The group next discussed the tools that are being used to support the ICCMLC model and workflow described 
above, and noted that examples of these tools can be found in the materials packet.   
 
Dale asked if the tools will ultimately allow for someone to be able to ‘read’ the person’s story based on the 
completion of the tools.  Jenney and Pat both echoed that this is one of the most important pieces of the concept 
of team based care and person directed care that is coming out of the Learning Collaborative – learning and telling 
the story of the person, in their own words.  Bev Boget also asked how providers would know whether and where 
to look to view a shared care plan and where it ultimately resides.  Jenney offered one example in which a 
community have embedded the shared care plan in the EMR in the local hospital’s emergency room. She also 
noted how in the absence of common accessible electronic systems for all providers across a community 
currently, learning collaborative teams have been sharing documents in less high tech ways including secure 
email, fax and hard copy.  Jen also noted that we are often seeing the lead care coordinator take responsibility for 
ensuring that the shared care plan is up to date and accessible to all members of the care team.  
 
Next, Pat Jones presented on the program evaluation strategy for the ICCMLC. The first component of the 
evaluation strategy includes process measures, starting with the number of people enrolled in these pilot projects 
(over 200 families are currently involved!) and also recording metrics around the number of individuals who have 
a lead care coordinator identified, root cause analysis completed, care team identified and a share care plan 
completed.  These measures are being reported by the participated communities on a bi-monthly basis.  
 
The project is also fielding two surveys to assess 1) the patient experience of care and 2) the provider experience 
within the team-based care construct.   
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The following outcome measures are being explored for potential measurement of the outcomes of the project:   
 
Emergency Department Utilization: 

• Potentially Avoidable ED Utilization 
• Outpatient ED Visits (HEDIS®) 

Inpatient Utilization: 
• Inpatient Discharges (HEDIS®) 
•All-Cause Readmission (HEDIS®) 
• Rate of Hospitalization for Ambulatory Care Sensitive Conditions (AHRQ PQI Chronic Composite) 

Cost/Resource Utilization 
• Total Expenditures Per Capita 
• Total Resource Use Index 

Primary Care Encounters 
 
The claims based outcomes measurement strategy is still being finalized, however as the number of individuals 
involved increases, the likelihood of reaching statistically significant results also increases.  
 
Bev Boget asked if it has been difficult to engage people in the collaborative. Pat indicated that almost all of the 
people who have been invited to participate are participating and staying engaged.  She also noted that Lauran 
Hardin, who is one of the key faculty members, follows people for like and uses the term “relationship for life” to 
describe the work of the lead care coordinator. Jenney added that the goal of the ICCMLC was not to create a new 
case management program to enroll people into and to graduate people from, but rather to improve care delivery 
and outcomes by enhancing the “teamness” of interagency care teams through an integrated care delivery model.   
 
Jenney then provided an overview of the next in person learning session:  Keeping a person’s shared plan of care 
alive under dynamic and challenging situations.   
 
Miriam Sheehy from OneCare Vermont added that there is a great deal of synergy across the state and this work 
is having impact on the outcomes that the ACOs are seeing, including the inclusion of these tools into the Care 
Management Tool kit that OneCare Vermont uses for their provider network.   
 
Jenney noted that many of the participating organizations are using these tools in a much broader context.  As a 
notion of sustainability, this is encouraging to see how the local teams are including this learning systematically 
into their work on an ongoing basis.   
 
Bev Boget asked if providers are getting paid for the various interventions being implemented under this work.  
Jenney noted that it’s actually saving time and increasing both efficiency and satisfaction for those who were 
already trying to do care coordination.  As well, it is being considered for inclusion in the all-payer model and 
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payment models as well.  In the meantime, providers have found ways to make this model work for the time 
being, for example the are certain billing codes that can be used to attend a care conference, and conferences can 
be held on site for Doctors or specialists who are very strapped for time, or providers can call in for just a short 
portion of the conference if needed. This is allowing the communities to come up with innovative ways to work 
with the system in the present time while also planning for the kinds of changes that need to be made to the 
system overall.   
 
Bev asked about sustainability and the participation of state agencies like DVHA.  Georgia Maheras responded 
that DVHA has been included all along, as well as GMCB and others.  The makeup of the VHCIP Core Team 
includes representatives from DVHA, GMCB, DAIL, AHS and AOA.  We will be convening a smaller group to work 
on more sustainability in detail. 
 

4. Review & 
Discuss 2016 
Practice 
Transformation 
Workgroup 
Work Plan 

 

Deborah Lisi-Baker reviewed the Practice Transformation Work Group 2016 Work Plan.  She noted that the group 
had expressed interest in periodically reviewing the work plan and receiving updates on tasks as the projects 
move forward.  
 
Bev Boget suggested adding the names of lead people across the activities in the work plan.  Georgia Maheras 
noted that the Year 3 Operational Plan does have this information in section J, as well as in the monthly status 
reports that are posted to the website here.  
 
Deborah noted that with respect to Home and Community based rules, AHS is seeking input to helping to design 
the conflict free case management rules.  Legal aid is also watching for further development of these standards 
and Deborah highlighted the need to ensure that these are worked into the system as things like the All-Payer 
waiver and the Medicaid Pathway are defined and implemented.  Dale also noted that there is importance to the 
way that these models are communicated and also worked into the planning around sustainability. 

 

5. Next Steps The next meeting is Tuesday, August 2, 2016 from 10:00 am – 12:00 pm 
Please note:  The July meeting canceled.  
 
Red Oak Conference Room, 280 State Drive, Waterbury  
This is in the new State Office Complex 
 
(New Building - the meeting space is located on the 2nd floor above the main entrance) 
Call-In Number: 1-877-273-4202 
Conference ID: 2252454 

 

 

http://healthcareinnovation.vermont.gov/sites/hcinnovation/files/April%202016%20-%20Vermont%20Year%203%20Operational%20Plan%20with%20attachments.pdf
http://healthcareinnovation.vermont.gov/node/864

















	Practice Transformation Work Group Minutes 06072016
	6-7-2016 Practice Transformation Roll Call and Attendance

